
 
From: Emily Febrey  
Sent: Sunday, March 24, 2024 10:16 PM 
To: SPPC <sppc@london.ca> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Mobility Master Plan 
 
 
Dear Mayor Morgan and Members of City Council, 
 
I am writing to share my personal feedback on the mode share target for the Mobility Master 
Plan (item 4.4 Mobility Master Plan 2050 Mode Share Target). I consent to have this submission 
appear on the public meeting agenda.  
 
I wanted to express my regret at not knowing this avenue of communication/feedback in regard 
to a Plan from Council as a “new-ish” individual involved in municipal politics; therefore my 
response and feedback is rushed to make tomorrows 9am deadline.  
 
In summary, I would like the City Council of London to adopt mode share option 3 (aligns with 
City Staff and a majority of Londoner’s wishes) OR a higher target for non-vehicular modes of 
traffic within the City of London.  
 
I think this decision will have a lasting impact and is one of London’s most important decisions in 
terms of our future climate, urbanization/city growth, and overall citizen safety and health. I 
implore you to consider the wishes of the majority of Londoner’s wishes and look on this 
opportunity to show the Province and Country how innovative and aspirational London can be.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
Emily Febrey  
 


